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HISTORIC LANDMARK COMMISSION 

PERMITS IN NATIONAL REGISTER HISTORIC DISTRICTS 
JULY 30, 2012 

NRD-2012-0093 
416 E. 6th Street 

Sixth Street 
 
PROPOSAL 

Install a new metal guardrail at the parapet to extend the roof deck. 
PROJECT SPECIFICATIONS 

The building currently has a roof deck; the wooden guard wall is currently approximately 
10 feet back from the front parapet.  A large air conditioning unit occupies the left front 
corner of the roof.  The applicant proposes to help hide the air conditioner by constructing a 
painted metal guardrail at the parapet line, which will extend the roof-top deck by 
approximately 200 square feet. 
STANDARDS FOR REVIEW 

The Sixth Street Architectural Design Guidelines address roof-top decks and mechanical 
equipment: 
 
Mechanical equipment: 
19. Minimize the visual impact of mechanical equipment.  Screen equipment from view. 
57. Avoid clutter on roofs that will be visible from the public way.  Locate mechanical 

equipment away from view. 
 
Rooftop decks: 
26. Minimize the visual impact of rooftop uses as seen from the street. 
27. Set activities back such that they are not visible from the sidewalk below.  At a 

minimum, they should be set back the height of a one-story building..  This includes 
trees, umbrellas, and tables. 

56.  Set a new roof terrace back from the building front.  This will allow one to continue 
to perceive the historic character of the cornice line.  Roof terrace railings and 
furniture should be placed well behind the parapet. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends approval of the concept to improve the appearance of the building by 
better screening the roof-top air conditioning unit but requests that the applicant consider 
moving the air conditioning unit to the line of the existing wooden rooftop wall that 
currently encloses the rooftop deck.  It appears that the air conditioning unit is currently 
too close to the front of the building to allow any sort of meaningful screening, and erecting 
a new picket-style guardrail in front of the air conditioning unit does not seem like it will 
solve the problem.  The proposal for the new guardrail is also in contravention of the Sixth 
Street Architectural Design Guidelines, which call for roof-top uses to be set back from the 
parapet and not visible from the street.  Staff appreciates the applicant’s efforts to improve 
the appearance of the building, but cannot recommend approval of this proposal. 
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